SPANISH VALLEY WATER & SEWER IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT

SPECIAL MEETING -----

--April 15,1980

The following persons attended a special meeting held with EPA officials from Denver regarding the Spanish Valley Sewer system:

David Standley Environmental Protection Agency
Tony Medrano Environmental Protection Agency

Darwin Gilger SVW&SID - Chairman Linda McKinney SVW&SID - Treasurer Dan Holyoak SVW&SID - Truestee

David J. Bretzke SVW&SID - Executive Director Beulah Croasmun SVW&SID - Assistant Secetary

Mayor Harold Jacobs Moab City

Frank Rueckert Nielsen, Maxwell & Wansgard Carl H. Carpenter Nielsen, Maxwell & Wansgard Steven W. Hatch Farmers Home Administration

W.J. Adamson Health Department

Ronald Roberts Utah Bureau of Water Pollution Control
Don Ostler Utah Bureau of Water Pollution Control
Richard E. Walker Southeastern Utah Association of Governments
Gary R. Tomsic Southeastern Utah Association of Governments

John Keogh Grand County Surveyor Peter Durstand Times Independent

David Standley stated that the Moab Waste Water Treatment Plant would be capable to taking care of about 300 additional connections if the current inflow problem was corrected. He said that the availablity for federal funds for improvement of the plant is essentially nothing and could not see any change in this situation for several years. Don Ostler stated there is no possibility of the State of Utah having any funds available for the next four or five years for expansion of the plant. Gilger stated that the City of Moab and the District have been working together and have funds available for improving the plant to take care of the additional 300 customers.

Mr. Standley recommended that the 201 study be completed to serve as a guide for expanding the plant. Frank Rueckert said it would take about four to six weeks to complete the study.

Mr. Standley stated that it appears that such certification will be appropriate conditioned upon analysis made by the state of the plant's hydraulic and organic capacity necessary to service up to 300 additional connections.

With no further business, meeting adjourned.

Mulle Mr Thate beorge M. White, Vice-Chairman

ATTEST:

Neal K. Dalton, Clerk

ATTENDENCE

MOAB WASTE WATER TREAT. PLANT

201 STUDY